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LOYOLA MARYMOUNT UNIVERSITY • LOS ANGELES. CALIFORNIA

CALENDAR OF WEEKLY EVENTS
Scheduled Events for the i'feekof September 28th:

Dav Event Time Room

• Monday

Tuesday

;.vednesday

Thursday

•
Friday

Mr. Hull-Contracts Class
Entertainment Law Society-Mting.
~·1r.rdes-Con. Law Class
Placement-Department of the

navy, Question/Answer
Mr. McDermott-Civil Pro. Make-Up
Placement-OCr Luncheon
Law Review-Note and Comments

Meeting

11:10 - 12:20
12:0O'- 1:00
12:00 - 1:00
12:15 - 1:00
12:30 1:30
1:00 - 2:00
5:0(1 - 7:00

Placement-OCr :nterviews
Red Cross-Blood Drive
Mr. rdes-Con. Law Class
Ms. Maynard-Faculty Appointments
Placement-OCr Luncheon
Dean Cooney-Department Head Mting.3:30 -
The rnns of Court 5:30 -
Placement-OCr Interviews
Democratic Club-Meeting
Placement-Bet Tzedek Legal

Services, Information
Placement-OCr Luncheon
Mr. May-Curriculum Committee
Mr. Gold-Contracts Make-Uo
Ms. Kuehl-Contracts Review
Women Faculty-Welcome for First

Year Women

9:00 -
11 :00 -
12:00 -
12:30 -
1:00 -

9:00 -
12:00 -
5:00 -

12:15 -
1:00 -
2:00 -
3:20 -
3:30 -
3:30 -

Placement-OCr Interviews 9:00 -
Western Law Center for the 11:00 -

Handicapped-Past~ Feeding
Frenzy

Mr. Hull-Contracts Class 11:10 -
~r. rdes-Con. Law Class 12:00 -
Republicans-Organizational Mting.12:00 -
Placement-OCr Luncheon 1:00 -

5:00
4:00
1:00
1:30
2:00
4:30

10:00

5:00
1:00
6:00
1:00'
2:00
3:30
4:20
5:00
5:00

5:00
1.: 00

12:20
1:00

12:30
2:00

MH
Room 3
MC
Room 2
Room 4
Casassa Rm.
Reom 5

DCR, D
Stu. Lounge
MC
Room 6
Casassa Rm.
Casassa Rm.
MC, Fac. Lgne.

DCR
Room 3
Room 3
Room 1

Casassa Rm.
Room 6
SH
Room 2
Stu. Lounge

OCR
Lawn Area

MH
MC
Room 4
Casassa Rm.

Fr. Merrifield-First Friday Mass 7:30 - 8:COa Chapel
and Breakfast Forum 8:00 - 9:00a Fac. Lounge

Saturday None

!1onday
Sunday None

•
Mr. Hull-Contracts Class
Mr. Ides-Con. Law Class
Placement-OCr Luncheon

11:10 - 12:20 MH
12:00 - 1:00 MC
1:00 - 2:00 Casassa Rm.

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION OF ITEMS FOR THE SBA BULLETIN IS NOON
EACH WEDNESDAY. ALL ITEMS MUST BE TYPED DOUBLE-SPACED AND
TURNED IN TO RHONDA TARTAGLIO IN THE DEAN'S SUITE OF THE BURNS
BUILDING FOR EDITING AND WORD PROCESSING BY THE DEPARTMENT OF
COMMUNICATIONS. ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST INCLUDE FULL NAME AND
TELEPHONE NUMBER OF PERSON SUBMITTING THE ITEM. PLEASE CALL
FRAN PULLARA AT EXT. 1043 OR LILY KUO AT EXT. 1029 IF YOU HAVE
QUESTIONS.



GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

MESSAGE FROM
DEAN YAMAMOTO

CONSTITUTIONAL LAW-WRITING
COURSE
Because the Spring Constitutional Law-
Writing sections must meet this semester,
second year evening students will not be
a ble to indi vid ually select the section to
which they's like to be assigned. The
Registrar's Office is randomly assigning
students now enrolled in the evening
Consti tu tional Law class to .writing sections.
Students will be advised in class of their
section assignments.

ADV ANCED STUDENTS NEEDING
FIRST YEAR WRITING COURSE

Advanced students who are required to
enroll in a first year writing course (4 units
of Civil Proced ure- Wri ring, Con tracts-
Writing, Torts-Writing or Constitutional-Law
Writing) for the Spring 1988 semester and
who have not yet been contacted by the
Registrar's Office should notify that office
immediately. The writing sections are
meeting this semester and assignments being
given in preparation for the Spring.

Any advanced students who may wish to
repeat a first year writing. course should
also contact the Registrar's Office so that
they can be assigned to a writing section at
this time.

MESSAGES FROM
THE FACULTY

Professor Victor Gold will give make-up
classes for Contracts on three Wednesdays,
September 30, October 14 and October 21,
from 3:20 - 4:20 p.m. in South Hall.

Professor Richard Macias will conduct Civil
Procedure Tutorial on Tuesday,
September 29 from 10:45 - 11:45 a.m. in
Classroom 4.

Professor Charlotte Goldberg will have a
Civil Procedure Writing Class on Thursday,
October 22 from 11:00 a.m. - 12 noon in
Classroom 4.

NEWS FROM CAMPUS
MINISTRY

Catholic Charities seeks volunteers to sort,
prepare and distri bu te food and clothes to
the homeless and poor in the law school
area. Time commitment is flexible.
Students willing to volunteer some of their
time should contact Fr. Michael Moodie in
the Campus Ministry Office, ext. 1009.

..
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ATTENTION: FIRST YEAR
WOMEN! •
MEET LOYOLA'S WOMEN FACULTY
MEMBERS AND OTHER WOMEN

September 30, 1987
Wednesday
3:30 p.m. and 5:00 p.m.
Student Lounge

Your first year has begun, but you may
already have found yourself wondering:
Why am I here? What does it mean to be a
lawyer? How should I plan my law school
(and future) career? How can I resolve
career and family conflicts? Where can I
find help in law school? How can I keep
sane?

At these sessions, Loyola women faculty and
women students will talk about these and
other issues as they particularly affect
women. Following the introductory
presen ta tions, there will be a chance for
students and facuIty to meet and talk
informally. •DO PLAN TO COME TO EITHER OR
BOTH SESSIONS. GET TO KNOW ONE
ANOTHER. SHARE IMPORTANT
INFORMA TION.

First year men students interested in the
women's perspective of these issues are also
welcome.

WOMEN'S LAW ASSOCIATION

THE 17TH FAR WEST REGIONAL
CONFERENCE ON WOMEN.& THE LAW
On the weekend of October 16, 17, 18, the
Women's Law Association of Loyola Law
School will sponsor "Women Redefining
Power: The 17th Far West Regional
Conference on Women and the Law." The"
Conference will be held at Loyola Law
School and is open to everyone.

The Conference begins the evening of
Friday, October 16 and continues through •
the weekend. Twenty-nine workshops will
be held on legal and social issues. Panels
include "Women on the Bench", "Labor Law
Practice", "Public Interest Practice",
"Networking for Women", "Feminist
Jurisprudence" and" AIDS and Women".

The featured speakers at the Conference
include civil rights activist Flo Kennedy and
attorney Sarah Weddington who succesfully
argued Roe v. Wade before the U.S. Supreme
Court.

The tax-deductible registration fee is $25.00 •
for students and $50.00 for non-students.

For more information please stop by the
Women's Law Association Office or call us
at (213) 736-1069.



..

•WOMEN REDEFINING POWER POSTER
EXHIBIT
The Women's Law Association is hosting the
17th Far West Regional Conference on
Women and the Law on October 16, 17 and
18 at Loyola Law School. The conference
includes a poster exhibit by art historian
Cosol Wells entitled "Women Redefining
Power". The free exhibit will go on display
in the Student Lounge from September 28
through October 31.

•

ESSAY COMPETITION
The Los Angeles City Commission on the
Status of Women is sponsoring a
Bicentennial Competition to create new
amendments to the U.S. Constitution which
would advance the status of women.
Participants are asked to create a "Bill of
Rights" containing ten amendments which
will address and remedy the many obstacles
women face in society. Entries must be
postmarked no later than November 1 and
are not to exceed a total of five type-
written, single spaced pages. The winner
will receive both a $100 U.S. Savings Bond
and the book Women and the Law. For
more information, please pick up an
information sheet at the Women's Law
Association Office.

GENERAL MEETING
Women's Law Association General Meeting
will be held nn Thursday, October 1 from
12 noon - 1:00 p.m. and again from
5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. in Classroom 5. Most of
the agenda will pertain to the 17th Far West
Regional Conference on Women and the
Law. We need help immediately with
working a pre-registration and T-shirt table
on campus. Other non-campus items include
an action regarding the Bork nomination, if
not too late, and selecting a date for a pot
luck with the women faculty. Please come
to either or both meetings with your energy
or ideas

ATTENTION: JEWISH LAW
STUDENTS

A planning meeting will be held on
• Wednesday, September 30 from 12 noon -

1:00 p.m. in the JLSA Office. Please bring
your lunches. We need your input on
speakers, parties, etc.

CHRISTIAN LEGAL SOCIETY
BIBLE STUDY

The Christian Legal Society's weekly Bible
study meets Wednesdays, from 12:15 -
12:55 p.m. in the Campus Ministry Office.
All interested students are invited to attend.
F eel free to bring your lunch. Our Bi ble

•
studies focus on making our faith relevant
to our law school ed uca tion.

Come enjoy the fellowship, Support and
encouragemen t.
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DEMOCRATIC CLUB MEETING

An Democratice Club Organizational
Meeting will be held on Wednesday,
September 30 from 12 noon - 1:00 p.m, and
again from 5:00 - 6:00 p.m. in Classroom 3.
We hope both day and evening, old or new
students can attend. For detailed
information, contact Duane Livingston at
(213) 473-7952 or leave a note in Student
Box #295.

PASTA FEEDING FRENZY

. The Western Law Center for the
Handicapped will be hosting a pasta feeding
frenzy on Thursday, October 1 from
11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. at the school's lawn
area. Please come!

GAY & LESBIAN LAW
STUDENT ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEETING
The LGLU (Lesbian & Gay Law Union) is
holding the first meeting of the year on
Saturday, October 2 from 5:00 - 8:00 p.m.
For more information and directions, please
call (818) 584-5749. Friends and significant
others are welcome.

"AIDS AND THE LAW"
A community forum on "Aids and the
Criminal Law" will be held on Monday,
September 21 at 7:00 p.m. at Plummer Park,
7377 Santa Monica Blvd., West Hollywood.

The panel includes:

Susan McGrievy, ACLU
David Schulman, LA City Attorney
Martin Finn, LA County Medical
Director on AIDS

Lynn Sheppcd from Senator David
Robert's Office

Walter Decuir, LAPD

The event is free and open to the public.

PHI ALPHA DELTA
NEWSFLASH

The last day to join Phi Alpha Delta is
OCTOBER 1, 1987. It is not too late to fill
out an application. Don't miss out on
P.A.D.'s full range of social, professional,
sport and philanthropic acti v i ties.
To fill out an application, stop by the office
or speak wi th your section represen ta ti ve,
Karen Fienberg - Section I, Joe Longo -
Section II and Ken Humphrey - Section III.
Applications may also be turned into the
office or put into Steve Kaplan's Box #268.

Experience Loyola at its best ...
JOIN PHI ALPHA DELTA TODAY.



INFORMATION FROM
STUDENT ACCOUNTS

The due date for the second installment is
Wednesday, September 30. A five-day grace
period will be extended. NDSLs and
scholarships have not been posted to your
student account. However, you may on
apply it toward your second installment. If
a loan is pending you may defer your
second installment. Par king charges will be
posted on your accounts by October 1.

HEALTH INSURANCE
If you are interested in enrolling into the
Mutual of Omaha Health Insurance
program, please submit your enrollment card
with your payment of $186 to the Student
Accounts Office by Wednesday,
September 30.

TUITION REIMBURSEMENT

Any student receiving reimbursements from
their employer must have a letter on file
with the Student Accounts Office. This
process must be repeated for every year the
student attends the law school. If this has
not yet been done, please notify your
employer. If you have any questions, please "
call the Student Accounts Office at ext.1021.

CLINICS

SUPREME COURT OF CALIFORNIA
EXTERNSHIPS

Applications are now being considered for
externships in the chambers of Associate
Justice Marcus M. Kaufman of the Supreme
Court of California for the spring and
summer of 1988.

To be considered, please submit the
following to Justice Marcus M. Kaufman,
California Supreme Court, 350 McAllister
Street, 4th Floor, San Francisco, CA 94102:

- a cover letter stating why you seek
the externship;

- your resume;
- a recent sample of your legal
writing;

- a law school transcript;
- two letters of recommendation,
including at least one from
an employer who has worked
closely with you.

UNITED STATES COURT OF APPEALS
FOR THE NINTH CIRCUIT,
SAN FRANCISCO.

The Ninth Circuit is accepting applications
for the position of court law clerk with its
central legal staff in San Francisco. (This is
a post-graduate position). Approximately 10
positions will be available in August and
September 1988. Interviews will be
conducted during September, October and
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November, 1987. To apply send a current •
resume; a law school transcript including
your grades through the second year; a brief
analytical writing sample and a list of
references with telephone numbers to:

Celeste D. Bell, Recruitment
Coordinator

Office of Staff Attorneys
United States Court of Appeals
P.O. Box 5467
San Francisco, CA 94101

PUBLIC INTEREST LAW INTERNSHIP
(PILI) SUMMER PROGRAM

PILI is an organization designed to provide
law students with experience and training
in the legal institutions serving the public
interest. PILI acts as a clearinghouse for
resumes and funds internships. Member
agencies do the actual selections. If you are
in terested in public interest law in the
Chicago area, detailed inf orma tion is
available in the Placement Office.

THE NAPIL FELLOWSHIPS GUIDE is now
available for reference in the Placement
Office. The Guide contains listings of over
200 openings for one or two year
fellowships with consumer groups, civil
rights firms, environmental projects,
government agencies, etc. Also included are
major summer internship programs open to
students from all law schools.

•
ATTENTION PROFESSOR HOBBS'
SEMINAR STUDENTS: Seminar
assignments, as well as instructions, are
available in the Clinics Office. Please see
John Luk or Kristin Flierl to choose your
assignmen t.

INTER VIEWS FOR PROFESSOR HOBBS'
SPRING 1988 CRIMINAL TRIAL
ADVOCACY COURSE are scheduled for
the two consecutive Wednesdays, October 21
and October 28 between 2:00 to 5:00 p.m.
(NOTE: November 4 will be added if
needed.)

Please see John Luk to sign up for an
interview time. This course is the
prerequisite for placements with the L.A.
District Attorney's Office during summer or
fall 1988 semesters. Please remember that if
you want to extern in the L.A. District
Attorney's office, you must have taken this
Course.
EXTERN NEEDED BY FEDERAL
DISTRICT COURT JUDGE DICKRAN
TEVRIZIAN to start week of October 12 or
earlier. Full-time or part-time hours. Please
call law clerks, Jennifer or Matthew, at
(213) 894-4047.

•

•



• CAREER PLANNING AND
PLACEMENT

UPCOMING EVENTS

Monday, September 28
12:15 - 1:00 p.m.
Classroom 2
Dept. of the Navy, JAG
Inf orma tion Session

Wednesday, September 30
12:15 - 1:00 p.m.
Classroom 1
Bet Tzedek Information Session

Wednesday, October, 21
5:30 - 7:00 p.m.
Student Lounge
"Alternatives to Fall OCI or How to Find a
Job Without Interviewing On-Campus"

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

•DID YOU CLERK THIS SUMMER? Please
help us by filling out a "Student Evaluation
of Law Clerking Positions" form available
in the Cafeteria or Placement Center.

The Career Planning and Placement Office
is open each Monday, Wednesday and
Thursday from 8:45 AM-6 PM; Tuesday e-

from 8:45 AM-8 PM. Friday's hours have
been changed to 10:30 AM-4 PM (an
exception will be made for any 10 a.m.
resume deadlines on Fridays only).

MINORITY STUDENTS

The 1987 NATIONAL BLACK LAW
STUDENTS ASSOCIA TION'S FAR WEST
REGIONAL RECRUITING CONFERENC~
will take place on Saturday, October 24,
1987 at the Holiday Inn Crowne Plaza, 5985
Century Blvd., Los Angeles. The

• Conference will provide minority students
the opportunity to submit resumes and/or
interview with approximately 80 prospective
employers. Please contact the Placement
Office for further information.

• ATTENTION 3RD OR 4TH YEAR
EVENING STUDENTS: O'Melveny &
Myers has a full-time (30-40 hrs/wk)
opening in its Century City office for a 3rd
or 4th year evening student in the top 20%
of his/her class. Check the Student Listings
book in the Placement Office for detailed
information.

OCI GENERAL INFORMATION

SEVERAL NEW FIRMS HAVE BEEN
ADDED TO ON-CAMPUS INTERVIEWING

•
and have requested resumes from Loyola
students. Please check the "Additions" list
posted on the Placement bulletin board
located both outside and inside the office
for information and deadlines.
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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE
appl ica tions for on -carnpus interviews are
now available in the Placement office. The
deadline for submitting resumes directly to
the Dept. of Justice is Wednesday,
September 30. Resumes must be
accompanied by the appropriate application
(summer or permanent) and a transcript.
The regional interviews will be held off-
campus at Whittier Law School on
Thursday, November 5. Students will be
notified of interview times.

The DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY
is now accepting applications for summer
and permanent positions within the Office
of General Counsel and Treasury bureaus.
The deadlines for both programs is October
lQ. Applications and inf orma tion are
available in the Placement Center.

NOTICE REGARDING SUBMISSION OF
RESUMES TO FALL OCI EMPLOYERS:

Please be advised that if resumes submitted
for the Fall On-Campus Interview Program
are found to be in violation of the policies
regarding display of graue/rank/G.P.A.,
students must correct resumes immediately.

In order to submit resumes for remaining
employers, students must submit corrected
resumes to the Career Planning and
Placement Center: 10 copies to student file
and one to each employer envelope which
contains an incorrect resume. Students must
notify Center staff when they submit
corrected resumes.

Effective Friday, September 11, resumes
which do not conform to policy will be
pulled and students will be suspended from
resume submission until the grade
information has been corrected.

If you have any questions regarding this
matter, please contact the Director or
Associate Director.

Materials are still available for pick-up in
the Career Planning and Placement Center.
Please read the policies section beginning on
Page 5; it contains important inf orma tion.

Resumes are due at 10 a.m. on each deadline
date throughout OCI.

ON CAMPUS COUNSELING

Georgea Muschel, Our stress red uction
specialist, will be in the office between
5:00 - 8:00 p.m. every Tuesday evening. To
arrange an appointment with her or
Stephanie Tainsky, please call ext. 1122.



FINANCIAL AID

RECONSIDERA TION FOR GUARANTEED
STUDENT LOAN ELIGIBILITY

One of the most significant changes to the
Guaranteed Student Loan Program resulting
from the Higher Education Amendments of
1986 is the requirement that all students
demonstrate financial need in order to
qualify for a Guaranteed Student Loan
(GSL). As most GSL applicants are aware,
in order to determine GSL eligibility, the
Financial Aid Office must use a need
analysis system which has been approved by
the U.S. Secretary of Education.

The impact of this need analysis system on
GSL eligibility has been considerable,
especially affecting many of Loyola's single
and married independent students who fall
within the thirty-five percent (35%) or
greater income tax bracket. These students
were eligible for GSL's in 1986-1987, but
because of the change they are now
ineligible this 1987-1988 academic year.

In an attempt to alleviate the hardship this
may pose, those students who fall within the
above-noted tax bracket may appeal their
awards. However, students must realize that
the parameters within which the Financial
Aid Office can reevaluate are very limited
and specific'. Therefore, students must be
able to demonstrate, within accepted
guidelines, that the expected family
con tri bu tion indica ted on their award
letters does not accurately account for the
expected available cash flow required to
contribute to their expected educational
expenses. To do this, the student must
provide, in writing, the following
documentation with an explanation:

-Copies of the student's two most
recent family income pay stubs, e.g, student
and spouse.

-Verification from employer of all
deductions withheld from monthly gross
income, if not noted on pay stubs. This
must include taxes and insurance premiums.

-Verification of termination of
employment, if applicable.

-Official estimates of medical,
dental, pharmaceutical, child care, and/or
car repair expenses expected to be incurred
during the school year. All verification
must be furnished by the person providing
the services.

Due to the considerable amount of staff
resources that will be required to analyze
the appeals, it is anticipated that appeals
submitted to the Financial Aid Office will
take a minimum of 35 working days for
review. Students will be notified in writing
as to whether or not the new information
will affect their GSL eligibility.

NATION AL HISPANIC SCHOLARSHIP
FUND •For details see the Financial Aid bulletin
board.

JESUIT COMMUNITY SCHOLARSHIP
AWARDS

Jesuit Community Scholarship Awards are
available to alumni of Loyola Marymount
University or other Jesuit Colleges who are
curren tl y en trolled as students at the Law
School. Please see the bulletin board outside
of the Financial Aid Office for details.

IRISH AMERICAN BAR ASSOCIATION
SCHOLARSHIP

For details see the Financial Aid bulletin
board.

WORK-PROGRAM ELIGIBLE STUDENTS

The State Public Defender's Office in Los
Angeles is seeking to hire five law clerks
for the 1987-88 school year. For details see
the Financial Aid bulletin board. •
Jack Moya (Graphics Department) is in need
of a studen t worker. Please con tact Jack
directly.

OFFICE HOURS

Monday & Tuesday: .
10:30 a.m.- 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday & Thursday:
10:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Friday:
CLOSED

AMERICAN RED CROSS
BLOOD DRIVE

Are you ready to donate blood to the
American Red Cross Blood on Tuesday,
September 29 from 11:00 a.m. to 3:45 p.m. in
the Student Lounge? Call Rhonda Tartaglio
at ext. 1001 or stop by the Information
Center in the Dean's Office to sign up. •REMINDER!

DEADLINES FOR SBA BULLETIN ARE
NOON WEDNESDAY - NO EXCEPTIONS
Beginning with the next issue of the SBA
Bulletin, the deadlines for submission of
articles will be strictly observed by the
Office of Communications. All articles
must be typed double-spaced 'and turned in
to Rhonda Tartaglio in the Dean's Suite of
the Burns Building no later than noon on
Wednesdays. No exceptions. If you have
typed your article on Xywrite, give your
disk to Lily Kuo in B-234 and she will copy
it. Fran Pullara says thanks as the
workload of Communications is heavy and
staff is limited. Call Fran at ext. 1043 if
you have questions about the SBA Bulletin.

-•
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